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Thank you Madam President,
Rwanda welcomes the delegation of Sierra Leone and thanks them for their comprehensive 3rd National Report. 
Rwanda notes with appreciation the launch of Gender Equality and Women Empowerment policy in December 2020. We also take positive note that the Government continues to appoint women to senior governance positions.
We commend Sierra Leone for passing a number of laws in 2017 to improve access to water. 
Rwanda would like to formulate the following recommendations for Sierra Leone’s consideration:  
1. Intensify efforts to fully eliminate female genital mutilation
2. Strength measures to combat corruption and reinforce institutional capacities to effectively detect and investigate cases of corruption
3. ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights aimed at abolishing the death penalty
Rwanda wishes Sierra Leone a successful Review 

I thank you
